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WELCOME TO THE NORCO MOUNTED POSSE
The organization was originally formed in 1964 as the "Norco Mounted Police". The group provided law enforcement services to the community until 1979 when the city incorporated and contracted with the Riverside County Sheriff's Department. Since then, the Mounted Posse continues to work closely with the Norco Sheriff's Department, providing services within the city and surrounding communities.
APPLICATION/MEMBERSHIP PROCESS

The first step is to obtain the new member application and checklist – see attached for steps in becoming a member.
Here are some of the general requirements to be a member of the Norco Mounted Posse: Must obtain California Guard card to become a general member, either mounted or foot patrol. In order to participate in horse trainings and trail patrol you must apply to be a mounted unit member. Have the ability to volunteer for work parties on ground and/or mounted. Attend monthly meetings, notify Captain if need excused. Must receive First Aid/CPR certification.

UNIFORMS

Be familiar with uniform requirements as outlined in the bylaws: Class A, Class B, Class C are the most used. 

DUES

Due yearly, $15.00 per individual.

LOGGING VOLUNTEER HOURS

Recommend you log all hours worked. Attached is volunteer hour’s log. Log hours in City of Norco volunteer website. Go to http://www.norco.ca.us/ click on “Departments”, than go to “Parks, Rec and Community, then click on “City of Norco Volunteer. Complete the Online Volunteer application. 
TRAININGS

Participate in horse trainings. Training sessions are to assist you and your horse in getting qualified to be on the Norco Mounted Posse mounted unit. Also, for team building and to have our horses familiar with working with each other. 

TRAIL PATROL

Trail Patrol is open for all Mounted members. A tentative member may ride with a General member. Must go in teams of two. The Captain (First Lieutenant if unable to contact Captain) must be notified prior to your trail patrol commencing.

WORK PARTIES/EVENTS

We have monthly on ground work parties at Nellie Weaver Hall. The Rodeo in August is Mandatory for all members, all three days. There could be other events throughout the year that we will need “all hands on deck”. You will be notified as they arise. Volunteering for work parties is a requirement. If you are scheduled for an event and cannot attend, please find a replacement and notify the Master Sargent.
THANK YOU FOR YOUR VOLUNTEERISM, IT IS APPRECIATED!
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